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JOSEPH SMITH
S. W. MOACH
EDWARD ACOCK
DANIEL STURG’S
JOHN THOMPSON
MYLER RUNY
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A true and perfect inventory of all the goods, chattles & personal effects of 
FREDERICK REEVES, deceased.  Made by us whose names are hereunto subscribed this 
18th day of November, 1820

Negro women: CHARLOTTE

Negro men: JIM, ARTHUR, BOB

Negro Girl: HANNAH, JEAN, KATE

Negro Boy: JACK

[inventory list]

ANDREW CRAIG
HIRAM GOT
JOHN HART
JAMES REEVES
SAMUEL REEVES
THOMAS REEVES
WYLIE REEVES
ARTHUR ROACH

Page 3 of 11



Probate, SC, York, Frederick Reeves 1820

A list of articles and their prices belonging to the Estate of FREDERICK REEVES, 
deceased, sold the 23rd of November, 1820

ALEXANDER ANDERSON
ALEXANDER BROWN
JOHN BURNS
J. CLAUSON
WILLIAM COLSEN
ANDREW CRAIG
JOHN CROCKET
JOHN DARNOL
E. EACOCK [ACOCK]
B. FERIS
JOHN HART
JOHN HENDERSON
D. HUTCHESON
MT. MARBLE
JAMES MCMENS
EVERY [AVERY] PARHAM
RICHARD PARHAM
D. PATTON
HIRAM REEVES
JAMES REEVES
SAMUEL REEVES
WYLIE REEVES
ARTHUR ROACH
THOMAS ROACH
SAMUEL ROBINSON
WILLIAM SCHOOLY
THAUDS SHIRLY
JAMES SMITH
JOSEPH SMITH
ROBERT SMITH
WILLIAM STANSEL
SAMUEL STURGES
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State of South Carolina
York District

By BENJAMIN CHAMBERS Esquire ordinary of York District.

To WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES.

Whereas FREDERICK REEVES late of York District deceased lately died intestate 
having whilst he lived and at the time of his death divers Goods rights and credits
within the district aforesaid; by means whereof the full disposition and power of 
granting the administration of all in singular the goods rights and credits of the 
said deceased, and also auditing the accounts calculations and reckonings of the 
said Administration and final dismission of the same to me is manifestly known to 
belong. I Desiring that the goods rights and credits of the said deceased May well 
and truly be well and truly administered, converted and disposed of do hereby Grant
unto the said WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES, in whose Fidelity in this behalf I 
very much confide, full power by the tenor of these presents to administer the 
goods rights and credits of the said deceased which to him and his lifetime and at 
the time of his death did belong and to ask leave, recover, and receive the same to
pay the debts and which the deceased stood obliged so far forth as his Goods rights
and credits will extend according to their rate in order of law, being first sworn 
on the Holy Evangelist of Almighty God to make a true and perfect inventory thereof
and to exhibit the same into the ordinaries office in Yorkville in order to be 
recorded on or before the first day of January now next ensuing and to render a 
just and true account calculation and Reckoning of the said Administration when 
thereunto required. And I ordain depute and constitute you the said WYLIE REEVES 
and JAMES REEVES administrator of all in singular the goods rights and credits of 
the said deceased.

In testimony whereof, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 16th day of October
Anno Domini 1820 and in the 45th year of American Independence.

BENJAMIN CHAMBERS, OYD
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JAMES REEVES and WYLIE REEVES administrators of the estate of FREDERICK REEVES 
deceased settlement.

JOHN HART 
ANDREW CRAIG 
THOMAS REEVES 
JAMES REEVES 
WYLIE REEVES 
HIRAM REEVES 
SAMUEL REEVES 
ARTHUR ROACH 
JOSEPH SMITH 
SAMUEL HENDERSON 
WILLIAM THOMASON 
RICHARD PARHAM 
JAMES MASON 
RICHARD DAVIDSON 
WILLIAM SCHOOLEY 
ELI VICKERS

Sworn to February 13th 1822 BENJAMIN CHAMBERS, OYD

Page 6 of 11



Probate, SC, York, Frederick Reeves 1820

State of South Carolina
York District

BENJAMIN CHAMBERS Esquire ordinary of York District.

These are to authorize and Empower you, or any three or four of you whose names are
hereunder written, to repair to all such parts and places within the state, as you 
shall be directed by WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES administrators of goods and 
chattels rights and credits of FREDERICK REEVES deceased wheresoever any of the 
said goods and chattels are or do remain within the side parts and places and which
shall be shown on to you by WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES and there view and 
appraise all and every the singular the said goods and chattels, being first duly 
sworn on the Holy Evangelists of Almighty God to make a true and perfect inventory,
an appraisement thereof and to cause the same to be returned under your hands or 
any three or four of you unto the said by WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES on or 
before the 15th day of December next.

Witness BENJAMIN CHAMBERS Esquire ordinary of the said District the 16th day of 
October in the year of Our Lord 1820 and the 45th year of American independence.

To misters THOMAS ROACH, LEMUEL THOMASON, JOHN THOMPSON, EDMUND ACOCK, and DANIEL 
STURGIS.

Memorandum that on the 18th day of November in the year of Our Lord 1820 personally
appeared before me JAMES MCKEE one of the justices assigned to keep the peace and 
for the District of York THOMAS ROACH, JOHN THOMPSON, EDMOND AYCOCK, and DANIEL 
STURGIS being four of the appraisers appointed to appraise the goods and chattels 
of FREDERICK REEVES late of York District deceased who being duly sworn made oath 
that they would make a just and true appraisement of all in singular the goods and 
chattels of the said FREDERICK REEVES deceased as shall be produced by the 
administrators of the estate of the said ceased and that they would return the same
certified under their hands on to the said administrators on or before the 15th day
of December next.

Sworn the day and year above written before me JAMES MCKEE, JP

Page 7 of 11



Probate, SC, York, Frederick Reeves 1820

State of South Carolina
York District

By BENJAMIN CHAMBERS Esquire, ordinary of York District.

Whereas WYLIE REEVES and JAMES REEVES have applied to me for letters of 
administration on all and singular the goods and chattels rights and credits of 
FREDERICK REEVES late of the district aforesaid, deceased. These are therefore to 
cite and admonish all and singular, the kindred and creditors of the said deceased,
to be and appear before me, at our next ordinaries court for the district to be 
held in at Yorkville on the 16th day of October next to show cause if any why the 
set Administration should not be granted given under my hand and seal this 12th day
of August in the year of Our Lord 1820 and in the 45th year of American 
independence.

BENJAMIN CHAMBERS, OYD
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November 18th 1820

Mr. BENJAMIN CHAMBERS Esquire 

Sir all the legatees was together except one and they think it advisable to get new
orders of said sale as there was only one year's credit given. They all think it 
best to have one, and two years credit for the land, as it will amount to more 
money than the most of men can command at one time. 

WYLIE REEVES 
JAMES REEVES
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Citation

FREDERICK REEVES deceased estate

This paper was publicly read at Ebenezer Church certified by ELEAZAR HARRIS August 
13th 1820.
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